Check against delivery

Human Rights Council

40th session of the UPR Working Group

Review of the Syrian Arab Republic
(24 January 2022)

Intervention by the delegation of Ukraine

Mr. President,
Ukraine takes note of the presented report and regrets that Syria did not support the recommendations made by our country during the previous UPR cycle.
We remain gravely concerned by the dire humanitarian situation in Syria as well as violations of the IHL by the pro-government forces. We also condemn use of enforced disappearance and arbitrary arrests by the government as a tool to terrorise civilians.
Ukraine urges the Syrian authorities to meet their responsibility to protect its population and to respect and protect the human rights of all persons within its jurisdiction, including persons in detention and their families.
We recommend Syria to:

-
meet its obligations as a state party to the Convention against Torture;
-
ratify the OP to the Convention on the Rights of the Child on a Communication Procedure and the International Convention for the Protection from Enforced Disappearance;
-
ensure respect for freedom of expression, association and assembly;
-
allow the UN and other international organizations to access those in need;
-
endorse the Safe School Declaration.
Thank you.
